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Gardening Service
The Parish gardening service continues to be a success with 
twelve residents of Dawley Hamlets currently taking 
advantage of the scheme which involves lawn and hedge 
cutting and general garden tidying.

Parish Environmental Team
Telford & Wrekin Council are celebrating five years of 
Parish Environmental Teams.

Turn to page 3 to see some before (and very impressive) 
after pictures of the work recently accomplished around 
the Parish.

This is our Parish team member, Rob 
Davies with Andy Burford, our Chairman.

Dawley Hamlets Parish Council 
Senior Citizens Christmas Buffet 

12pm for 12:30pm Friday 1st December 2017 
Entertainment by Jim Onslow, with sounds from the 50s, 60s and 70s.

The Parish Council will once again be holding a free Christmas Buffet for senior citizens of 
the Parish. If you would like to be invited to attend please return the slip below. Admittance 
will be by ticket only and places are limited so applicants are advised to return their slips 
as soon as possible.

Name

Postcode

Address

I am a senior resident in the Parish of Dawley Hamlets and I would like to be invited to the 
Parish Council free Christmas Buffet.

Please send the form to: 
K Ewence, Parish Clerk, 3 Southwell Close, Priorslee, Telford, Shropshire, TF2 9UT 
OR alternatively e-mail clerk@dawley-hamlets.org.



Parish News
The Blue Plaque Scheme

This is a nationally recognised scheme whereby blue plaques are installed in special locations to 
mark places, people and events of local historical significance. Dawley Hamlets Parish Council 
and Great Dawley Town Council are working in partnership and have consulted with residents via 
paper surveys and online voting to select the areas most important and inspiring locations. The 
survey results are currently being evaluated so please keep a look out as Blue Plaques will begin to 
appear around the Parish over the next few months.

“Lest We Forget”
The following Services of Remembrance will be held on Sunday 12th 
November 2017:
Little Dawley Remembrance Service
War Memorial
Junction of Holly Rd/Lightmoor Rd
Time: 10:45am
Aqueduct Remembrance Service
The Aqueduct
Off Chapel Lane
Aqueduct
Led by Rev. Janet Holmes
Time: 2:30pm

A Review of the 2017 Horsehay Horticultural Society 
Flower, Vegetable & Craft Show - by Cllr. Byron Cooke

Up until this year I would consider myself to be somewhat of a 
horticultural show virgin having never attended one before. 
After reading reviews of the show and hearing about the 
exhibits and seeing some photos I decided to live on the edge and have 
a look at the show this year just to see what it was all about.

The show was held on the 26th August 2017 at the Horsehay 
Village Hall from 3pm to 6pm with prizes given out at 6pm 
by the vice chair Jane Pinter.
I arrived at just after 3pm and the show was in full swing 
with exhibits far and wide.  There were exhibits from local 
schools as well as local gardeners and even exhibitors from 
all across Shropshire and the displays included fruit, flowers, 
vegetables, knitting, crochet and much much more.  All 
exhibits were of an extremely high standard and I am very 
glad I was not a judge at this event as I would have 
struggled to choose between the exhibits.

There were also refreshments available and a vast choice of cakes.  I 
entered the raffle and won a box of chocolates which lasted about half an 
hour in my house.

All in all, it was a thoroughly good event one that surprised me exactly 
how high the standards on display were, my words do not do it justice.
 I will be going again next year and hope to see you there.



Parish News
Horsehay Pool/Old Bridge Road 

Development Scheme
The Parish Council are presently putting 
together plans for developing and improving the 
roadway adjacent to Horsehay pool - the old 
section of Bridge Road that was closed off when 
the road was altered. The aim is to make it into a 
more scenic and pleasant pedestrian and cycle 
route rather than just a stretch of abandoned road! 
We are hoping that we will be able to get support

DAWLEY HAMLETS PARISH COUNCIL 
Meets at Horsehay Village Hall, Bridge Road, Horsehay at 7pm. The meeting is held on the third 

Wednesday of the month. There are no meetings in August and December. 
All residents of the parish are invited to attend and all meetings have a 15 minute public session 

where Council is able to receive comments and reports from residents of the Parish.

Telford @ 50
Next year Telford will be celebrating 50
years since its investiture as a New Town 
in 1968. Telford@50 has its own 
dedicated website containing information 
about next year’s events and how you can get involved. 
The website address is: http://www.telford50.co.uk

New Neighbourhood Watch Scheme
There is a newly formed Neighbourhood 
Watch Scheme in Aqueduct Village. If you 
would like to join or have any enquiries 
please e-mail Diane Wallis at: 
diane.wallis@gmx.com

The Parish Environmental Team have been hard at work

from Telford & Wrekin Council although plans are still at an early stage. If you would like to know more or 
be involved in the process please contact Councillor Dave Hopkins on 01952 502466.
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Your Parish Councillors
Aqueduct Ward

Dawley Hamlets Ward

Chairman of the Council
Cllr. Andrew J Burford
Dashwood House
Poachers Gate 
Dawley
Telford       TF4 3PZ
Tel:              01952 281783
Cllr. Jane A Pinter
32 Fellows Close
Little Dawley
Telford       TF4 3RN
Tel:              01952 376098

Cllr. Charlie Tranter
Manorbier, Park Road
Dawley Bank
Telford       TF4 2BG
Tel:              01952 502220

Cllr. Byron Cook
1 Boatwell Meadow
Lightmoor
Telford       
TF4 3QY

Cllr. Alan Scott
28 Avon Close
Little Dawley
Telford       
TF4 3HP

Cllr. Bob Wennington
Ridgewood
Majestic Way
Aqueduct
Telford       
TF4 3SN

Cllr. Beryl Onions
9 Foresters Close
Horsehay
Telford       
TF4 3BW

Cllr. David Hopkins
2 The Coach House
Farm Lane
Horsehay
Telford       
TF4 2NE

Cllr. Cathy Salter
33 Village Drive
Lawley Village
Telford        
TF4 2SD

Clerk: Kathy Ewence
3 Southwell Close

Priorslee
Telford

TF2 9UT
Tel: 07941 212311

Email: clerk@dawley-hamlets.org

Please join us on Facebook by simply searching for Dawley Hamlets 
Parish Council (see the search box at the top of the screenshot). Then 
you can click ‘Join’ to join the discussions. The Parish Facebook page 
is a place where you can keep up to date with Parish Council and 
local matters, join in with discussions, share your views and 
communicate with your elected councillors. 
Please keep all comments clean, civil and relevant to the Parish. 
We look forward to seeing you there.
Our Social Media is provided by Cllr. Byron Cooke.
Also check out our website: http://www.dawley-hamlets.org/
and weblog: http://weblog.dawley-hamlets.org/

Articles published in this newsletter do not necessarily express the views of the Parish Council.


